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We have come to the end of another school year and I am sure you and your children are looking forward to the summer break. In this newsletter I hope to bring you up to date on the events and activities which have taken place during our final term and to make you aware of important information for next year.
Class allocations;
The following are the class allocations for the 2017/2018 school year;

Junior infants – Mrs. M. Doherty, Mr. Winston & Mrs. Coyle

Senior Infants – Ms. Callaghan & Mrs. Gardiner
1st Class – Mrs. Murray & Mrs Mc Callion
2nd Class – Mrs. Mc Crossan & Ms. Mc Geehan
3rd Class – Ms. Greene & Mrs. Alexander
4th Class – Mrs. O’ Briel & Mr. Friel
5th Class – Mrs. Daly & Mrs. Clinton
6th Class – Mr. Reynolds & Ms. D. Doherty
ASD Centre – Mrs. Boyle & Ms. Browne
Special Education Team – Mrs. E. Kelly, Mrs. Breslin, Mrs. Carr, Mrs. Higgins, Ms. Y. Kelly, Mrs. Helferty & Mrs. Kennedy

Special Needs Assistants – Mr. Darren Boyle, Mrs. Donna Doherty, Mrs. Ann O’ Donnell, Mrs. Karen Beecroft, Mrs. Danielle Fey, Mrs. Noleen Gallagher, Mrs. Maria O’ Donnell, Mrs. Evelyn Moore, Mrs. Dervil Duffy. 

We welcome Mrs. Callion who is a new appointment to our teaching staff.

Reports and booklists;
Reports were posted to all homes last week. Booklists were distributed to all classes last week also. Every effort has been made to keep the booklist as affordable as possible through our ongoing book rental scheme which I would encourage you to avail of. 
Parents of Junior and Senior Infant pupils are asked to note that all text books, workbooks, copy books and writing materials will be purchased by the school. A single fee will is payable for all these materials before the end of this school year. Alternatively, parents can opt to pay a deposit of €30 now and the balance at the end of September.
6th class;

Our 6th class pupils left us last week and we wish them happiness and success in their secondary school careers. The two classes were treated to a meal but the parents’ association and a service of blessing and thanks giving took place in the school on Thursday 22nd June. The evening was enjoyed by all and was a fitting way to mark the end of the children’s primary school careers. Thanks is due to Fr. James for offering the service, teachers Mr. Reynolds and Mrs. Daly for organising the event and to the volunteers from the parents’ association for providing refreshments afterwards. Prior to leaving the school, these pupils organised a bake sale which raised €1400. This money was donated to Donegal Down Syndrome and the Donegal Hospice.
Sacraments;
Our 2nd class pupils made their First Holy Communion on 13th May. The day was enjoyed by all and great credit is due to Ms. Mc Geehan and Ms. Duignan for the work undertaken in preparing our 2nd class pupils for this special day. The school choir preformed beautifully at this mass and I would like to thank Mrs. Carr and Mrs. Kelly for doing such tremendous work with the choir over the course of the year. 
Sport;
Well done to our boys soccer team under Mr. Reynolds, who took victory in the Letterkenny & District large schools competition. Our girls and boys gaelic football teams reached the semi-finals of their Cumann na mBunscol competitions. Thanks is due to Ms. Callaghan and Mr. Reynolds for their work with these teams. 
Our school sports day took place on Friday 9th June. 2nd – 6th classes travelled to the Aura for their events, while infants – 1st class remained in the school. The weather was good and a most enjoyable day was had by all.
Parents’ Association;
Our Parents’ Association had a very busy year, organising a variety of events which benefit the school financially through the funds they raise but also the wider community through the spirit of participation and involvement they create. The fun evening in Lurgybrack Farm held this term was a great success and I would like to thank all parents and pupils of the school who came out to support it. I wish to thank the members of the parents’ association for their ongoing support and hard work. 

Board of Management & support staff;

I would like to thank the members of the Board of Management under Chairperson Fr. James Gillespie for their dedication and commitment to the school. 
I would like to thank our school secretary Mrs. Sara Maguire and our caretaker Mr. Owen Gallagher for their ongoing dedication and hard work on behalf of our school. 
Our cleaner Mrs. Philomena Ferry is due to retire from her duties within the school at the end of July after 22 years in the role. I would like to sincerely thank Philomena for her hard work and commitment over the years. 

Craic in the Braic;

Our school magazine was once again distributed to all households. As ever, the publication was of a very high standard with contributions from many of our pupils and beautiful photographs showing the fun events which took place during the year. Cllr. James Pat Mc Daid kindly contributed towards the cost of publication. Mr. Reynolds deserves thanks for co-ordinating the project. 

Maths & Science Award;

The school was once again the recipient of an award for excellence in the teaching of maths and science. Our pupils had the opportunity to participate in a variety of science lessons and experiments (many with a maths and ICT link) which were catalogued and recorded as part of the judging process for the award. Thanks to Mrs. Daly for all her hard work in this regard.
School Garden & Green Issues;
Great work has gone into the development of the school garden under the guidance of Mrs. Doherty and the green team. Our caretaker Owen has brought all classes in the school to the garden to participate in the work going on. This was an enjoyable experience for all our children. 
School Year 2017/2018;
A calendar for the coming school year is attached to this newsletter. I would ask you to keep it for reference throughout the year. 
And finally…
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter. On a personal note, I would like to thank the entire staff, pupils and parents of the school for the welcome which has been afforded to me since I took over as Principal of St. Patrick’s NS. Our school will close at 12:30 on Thursday 29th June and will reopen for pupils on Friday 1st September.
I wish you all a safe, relaxing and enjoyable summer.

Le gach dea ghuí,
_____________________   
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